
 

 

MEMO 
City of Venice  

Engineering Department 
 

 
To: Edward Lavallee, City Manager 

 
From: Kathleen J. Weeden, PE, City Engineer 

 
  Date: February 21, 2017 

 
Subject: City Council Meeting 02/28/2017 

Atkins North America Work Assignment 2017-03 
Downtown Corridor Roadway, Pedestrian, Landscape and Lighting 
 

   
 
 

Background:  Work Assignment 2017-03 to Atkins North America has been 
negotiated to completed the design, permitting and post-design services for the 
Downtown  Corridor Roadway, Pedestrian, Landscaping and Lighting Project.  This 
project includes reconstruction of the existing roadway including curb and gutter (as 
needed) along W. Venice, Miami and Tampa Avenues between US 41 Business and S. 
Harbor Drive and upgrading the pedestrian crossings, sidewalks, ADA access, lighting 
and landscaping.   WA 2017-03 also includes developing the construction schedule 
including detours and signalization plans to minimize the impacts of this large-scale 
construction project.  Multiple of funding sources including Road Bond, FDOT State 
Legislative Appropriation, FDOT Local Agency Participation (LAP) and One-Cent Sales 
Tax Funds were combined to make this project a reality.   To meet funding deadlines 
and grant specification, this project has been accelerated and numerous elements 
including stormwater upgrades have been combined.    
 
Requested Council Action:  Authorize the Mayor to Execute Work Assignment 2017-
03 Pursuant to the November 30, 2016 Agreement Between City of Venice, Florida and 
Atkins North America, Inc. in the Amount of $575,451 to Complete Professional 
Engineering Services for Design and Permitting of the Downtown Corridor Roadway, 
Pedestrian, Landscape and Lighting Improvements Project. 
 
City Attorney Review:  Reviewed and Approved. 
 
Risk Management:  Under review. 
 
Funding Availability:  Funding is available in CIP#GO17R3,  

Acct #302-0960-541.63 
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